WEDGEWOOD TENNIS VILLAS OF TUSCAWILLA

 HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
April 24, 2017
CALL TO ORDER

Lorie Fulkes called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m.

VERIFICATION OF QUORUM 

Board members present included Susan Kellicut, Barbara Reuter, Chet Zwissler and Fred Thomas in person and Brian Wallace by phone. Lainey Story was absent.  Lorie Fulkes represented Hara Community 1st Advisors. There were six (6) homeowners in attendance. 

PROOF OF NOTICE

The agenda was posted at the community bulletin board at the clubhouse and the meeting signs were posted at all entrances to the community forty-eight (48) hours prior to the meeting. 
OPEN FORUM
Marge presented the Board with an updated recycling flyer that will be included in the new owner packages. 

Fern discussed the number of Board meetings that can be missed by a Board member prior to them being released from the Board. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The Board reviewed the minutes of the March 13, 2017 Board Meeting. Chet made a motion to approve the minutes. Fred seconded the motion. A vote was called. All in favor, motion carried. 
MANAGER’S REPORT

Lorie reviewed the manager’s report dated April 24, 2017. A copy of the report will be attached to the approved minutes and retained on file for future reference by the Association.

Fred made a motion to turn 701 Wilson and 734 Adidas over to the attorney for covenant enforcement. Barbara seconded the motion. A vote was called. All in favor, motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

ACC: Two (2) applications were received since the last meeting. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS CONTINUED

ITT/Netlines: Sue is looking for a new volunteer to handle netlines.        

Social: No events are scheduled.  Sue is looking for volunteers.  

Landscaping: Eastwood is doing a good job. Minimal issues were reported since the last meeting. John is working on the lighting. Discussion was held on the Association paying to fertilize all lawns. Due to the risk of residents not watering the lawns, the Board decided not to take further action.  
OLD BUSINESS
Clubhouse Bathrooms: The Board reviewed the proposals for the bathroom stalls. Fred made a motion to approve the proposal from PRS in the amount of $6572. Chet seconded the motion. A vote was called. All in favor, motion carried. 
Bingo: The Association does have equipment for Bingo. The Board decided to try bingo at the July social to see how it goes to see if there is enough of a demand to continue.
NEW BUSINESS
Summer Meeting Dates: The Board unanimously agreed to not have an August meeting. 
No Parking Signs Adidas-Wilson & Northern Way: The Board discussed the suggestion of installing parking signs to keep people from parking on the grass in the Adidas-Wilson & Northern Way areas. Some of this land is owned by the City of Winter Springs. The Board opted not to purchase signs and suggested owners call the police if vehicles are parked in these areas.
Clubhouse Rental Parking: A new form was made for the clubhouse rental contract regarding parking on the grass. The police are to be called if renters are seen parking on the grass.  

1459 King: The owner wrote to the Board regarding their account. Lorie reviewed the account with the Board. Currently there is $80 due. Lorie will contact the owner and discuss. 
NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on May 8th.  
ADJOURNMENT

Chet made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Fred seconded the motion. A vote was called. All in favor, motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 7:55p.m.
Respectfully submitted on behalf of the Secretary of the Association,

Lorie Fulkes, LCAM, CMCA
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